North Bondi Precinct Minutes.
                              Minutes of the 29th August 2004
                                                    held at
                    Bondi Uniting Church Hall Cnr Niblick & Warners Ave
                                              from 3.00pm
 

1. Present : Peter Quartly [Chairman], Cl Sally Betts, , Cr Joy Clayton, Cr Tony Kay, and thirteen residents, as per the attached attendance sheet.

2. Apologies
Nicole Stevens [Waverley Council] & Con Jane Heffernon,.

3. Absent
Cl George Newhouse.

4. Minutes
The June minutes were adopted as a true record.

5. Business Arising

a] Seven Ways
The matter was still on Councils back burner.

b] Mitchell Street footpath repairs
The Chairman met with Cl Kay & the corner was inspected at Murriverie Road.
This has resulted in repairs being commenced.

c] Mitchell Street bus shelters
The graffiti at the O’Donnell St stop is growing & has not been removed
No developments.

d] Dover Heights Secondary College Development
Sally advised that she has met with the Architect/school/RTA
The immediate area has been letter dropped, with work having started.
There will be 3 months of demolition & 2 months of excavation.
Transport will be using Murriverie Road & Reina Street.
The school is planned to be up & running in 2006 with 1000 students.

It was suggested there was asbestos in the grounds & Sally agreed to look into.

e] Beach Volleyball
No Developments.

f] Waverley Transport Policy & reduced public transport service
. Still no developments.
[Members were critical, especially on a day when there was a bus strike.
The Chairman advised he had never got a response to his correspondence with respect to Council vehicles.]

g] No Parking” sign for the Warner’s /Blair St. Nth. Intersection 
Gerry raised that it had not been replaced & there was illegal parking all the time, which was very dangerous.
Tony will chase up.

h] Barracluff Park & Alcohol Free sign
No developments. 

i] Five Ways (Curlewis, Blair & Old South Head Road)
Tony advised it has been completed.
It has resulted in the loss of a lot of legal parking.
Council is looking at alternatives.
It was noted that drivers have been seen turning left illegally into Wellington Street.

It was advised that Council is looking at angled parking at by Council for the Municipality as a whole.
The meeting was asked for comments.

j] St.Anne's Church
Sally advised she has met with Father Foley & parishioners, architects & Councillors.
Sally expected the draft Management Plan soon & once received it would be looked at by Council & a Heritage Architect. 

k] Character study of North Bondi
No Development.

l] Blair Street Communications dish on building
No Development.

m] Murriverie Road & speeding
Inspector Wonders has not got back to us.

n] Heritage listing & who was involved from Council
No Development.

o] 355 Committees & Precincts [public liability coverage for officers.
Is still being looked into by Council.

p] Warners Ave & recycled material
Council have not responded.

q] Illegal parking @ Blair & Warners Ave
Harry raised that it was still occurring
Tony advised that it would be enforced after the changes
The meeting felt that it should be enforced NOW – Sally agreed to chase up on our behalf.

r] New bins
The first areas will be Dover Heights & one other area in October.
The roll out in full will occur in 2005
Hunter Ward will be the first Ward to receive them.
[old bins are 280L, where as the new are 140L]

Discussion took place with respect to bins not being left on the verge & where large blocks of units put them out on the footpath & leave them out for days.
An example was given with respect to Wairoa Ave & Military Rd [north side]] & the End of O’Donnell St.
Sally will raise with the Waste Management Department..

s] DCP14
The new policy has been deferred until September.

t] Warners Ave & Blair Street grass verge in front of the Café
No Developments

u] Posters who is responsible for prosecuting
No Developments

6 Reports

6.1 Chairman

6.1.1 RIAMP [Waterboard]
Is continuing as scheduled. 
Digester No4 is currently off line.

6.1.2 Precinct Review Committee
Was Elected Chairman.
Is looking at West Bondi Precinct, with option being it be added to ours.
Has reviewed the Precinct Policy document.

6.2 Secretary

6.2.1 Report
Refer to Chairman who is acting in both roles.

6.3 Traffic Co-ordinator 
Nil.

6.4 DA Co-ordinator

6.4.1. Report
Caroline read out the list, which much smaller than the last meeting
99 Murriverie Rd has been demolished.

6.4.2 Roof access
Was discussed & the problems that emanate from same.
There was no resolution other than an expressed concern for loss of privacy.

6.4.3 75 Blair Street
the DCC has been deferred.

6.4.4 Ravises'
Is going to be knocked down & replaced with a five story boutique hotel.

6.5 Police

6.5.1 Did not attend. 

6.6 Cr Betts

6.6.1 DCP2
Advised a new DCP2 for single dwelling houses is on display & will impact very much on this area.
Further DCP 20deul dwellings has been incorporated in same.

6.6.2 Hugh Bamford oval
The question was asked why the gates are nolonger locked at sunset.
The matter to be looked into.

6.6.3 Sweeping the streets
Council nolonger sweep the streets persay.
They do however do it selectively & are using small vehicles that do not use water.

6.6.4 Adopt a tree
Council is looking at this as an option.
If you want to plant a tree on the nature strip, please contact the Rates Clerk to organise a tree.

6.7 Cr Kay
Nil.

6.8. Precinct Co-ordinator
Nil.
6.8.1 

6.8.2 l.

8 Correspondence
Tabled

9 General Business

9.1 Hugh Bamford Oval
It was felt that dogs should be allowed to use the park under their owners control.
It was noted a commercial dog walker uses and lets his dogs roam free [upto 10 at anyone time & this should be discouraged].
It was requested the NO DOG sign be removed.
It was felt a bigger problem was the kick boxing & golfing that occurs.

It was felt that two additional bins were required.

Backpackers camp in their vans & leave the place a mess & that this should be policed.

Resolved the above matters be taken up with Council.

9.2 Barracluff Park
Concern was expressed about the playground area not being fully enclosed.
It was suggested a similar treatment to the play area beside Bondi Surf Club be adopted.

The bubbler is constantly being found full of rubbish

Resolved the above matters be taken up with Council

9.3 Old South Head Road Posters
Advised they were removed & it was found that a number had been infested with white ants. They were subsequently eradicated by EnergyAustralia.
A letter from EnergyAustralia [19/6] to Mr. R A Giure was tabled thanking him for his assistance & that they will persecute offenders.

It was noted that the Beach Road Hotel would seem to be an offender with posters.

Recommend the problem be brought to the attention of Council & that they also take up with the hotels management thee problems with posters & possible prosecution.

9.4 Bondi View
Copies of the latest issue were made available to members.



Meeting Closed 3.40pm

Next meeting 7.30 p.m. Wednesday 27th October 2004 Bondi Bowling Club.



Chairman
29/08/2004
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